

Mr David Lewis Company Secretary Level 4, 207B Pacific Highway St Leonards NSW 2065

-via emailcoast@brs.com.au

Dear Mr Lewis

Staged Redevelopment of Greenwich Hospital (Concept Proposal) (SSD 8699) 97 - 115 River Road, Greenwich – Response to Submissions

Our ref: SSD 8699

The exhibition of the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) for the Staged Redevelopment of Greenwich Hospital (SSD 8699), ended on Friday, 5 April 2019. All submissions received by the Department of Planning and Environment (the Department) during the exhibition of the project is available on the Department's website at:

http://majorprojects.planning.nsw.gov.au/index.pl?action=view\_job&job\_id=8699

In accordance with clause 85A of the *Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2000*, the Secretary requires the Applicant to respond to all issues raised in these submissions and Government agency advice, and where necessary, technical supporting documents must be revised.

The Department is currently undertaking a preliminary assessment of the EIS and reviewing the submissions received. A separate letter requesting additional information to address any identified issues will be forwarded in the coming week.

Note that under clause 113(7) of the *Environmental Planning and Assessment Regulation 2000*, the days occurring between the date of this letter and the date on which you provide your Response to Submissions to the Department are not included in the deemed refusal period.

If you have any questions, please contact Teresa Gizzi on (02) 8275 1124 or via email at teresa.gizzi@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

David Gibson
Acting Director

**Social and Other Infrastructure Assessments** 

as delegate for the Secretary

Department of Planning & Environment